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STATE OF WASHINGTON

OFFICE OF THE FAMILY AND CHILDREN'S OMBUDSMAN

6720 Fort Dent Way, Suite 240

Tukwila, WA 98188

(206) 439-3870 (800) 571-7321 Fax (206) 439-3877





January 2000

The Honorable Gary Locke 

Honorable Members of the Legislative

  Children’s Oversight Committee

I am pleased to submit the 1999 report of the Office of the Family and Children’s Ombudsman (OFCO). 

Pursuant to RCW 43.06A.030(6), OFCO is to submit annually to the Governor and members of the Legislative Children’s Oversight Committee a report analyzing the work of the office, including recommendations for changes in state law and administrative policy and procedure. 

This report provides an account of OFCO’s activities through December 1999.  Specifically, the report sets forth OFCO’s established role, structure and complaint review process.  It also describes the inquiries and complaints received by OFCO from September 1998 through August 1999, as well as the interventions, and systemic investigations that OFCO conducted during this period.  The report also identifies three major issues of concern involving the child protection and child welfare system that OFCO has identified in the course of reviewing complaints from 1997, when OFCO became operational, through 1999.  Finally, the report describes the response of state policy makers and agency officials to OFCO’s previous recommendations for changes in law, policy and procedure.

All of us at OFCO appreciate the opportunity to serve the families and children of Washington State, and your continued support of our mission.   

Respectfully submitted, 
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Vickie Wallen

Director Ombudsman

